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HAITI TURMOIL CONTINUES...

Gang shootings cause temporary suspension of 
incoming flights hindering humanity aid to Haiti. 

Continued violence pushes Haiti to the brink of famine.

The United Nations estimates that gangs control 85% 
of the capital, Port-Au-Prince.

The countries toxic slate of gangs keeps control on 
much of the Caribbean nation.

Bakersfield Vacation Bible School provided 
tangible support for the Deaf children in 
Haiti. These generous children raised over 
$7,000 to provide backpacks and personal 
hygiene kits for each Deaf child (see above 
picture). New mattresses, pillows, and sheets 
were provided for each child living in the 
dorm year round. 
“The generous will prosper, but those 
who refresh others will themselves be 
refreshed.” Proverbs 11:25 (NLT)

CHILDREN HELPING CHILDREN

But God

Facts

Oh, the joys of those who are kind to the poor! The Lord rescues them when 
they are in trouble. The Lord protects them and keeps them alive. He gives 
them prosperity in the land and rescues them from their enemies.
Psalm 41:1-2 (NLT)

“

Haiti Violence photo from The Associated Press 
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MARKET OF HOPE 2024-2025

PRAISES
MOH/LBC continued financial 
and prayer support for LDH
Deaf school-church remains 
safe and in full operation
Deaf school is full with 35 
students 
Facility and resources 
continue to sustain the 
children and staff
Financial donors persistent 
in their giving to LDH
PRAYERS
Protection, Safety and health 
for entire staff and children 
(it’s hurricane season)
Food access and availability 
(food is difficult to find).
Deaf staff and families to 
receive daily sustenance and 
protection 
Deaf directors (Donalt and 
Jacob) for health, wisdom and 
refuge during long hours of 
ministry and service 

PRAISES & PRAYER 
REQUESTS:

Laurelglen Bible Church (LBC) of Bakersfield, CA continues to 
support Love Deaf Haiti at their annual Market of Hope (MOH) 
Missions Conference. This year the partnership between LDH 
and LBC provided resources for Deaf students living on the 
campus. The Haiti Deaf church and the local Deaf community 
continue to receive life giving assistance (ie food, blankets, 
etc). The goal of LDH and our Deaf leadership is a self sustaining 
and independent future. The future purchase of farm land and 
various livestock, vegetable and fruit seeds brings this dream 
closer to reality. Thank you LBC family! 

END OF YEAR CHRISTMAS GIVING
On behalf of Love Deaf Haiti Inc. I would like to 
express my gratitude to those who have donated 
to keep our ministry alive. The Deaf children and 
community of Les Cayes, Haiti are thriving 
because of your generous support. The nutritional, 
educational and, above all, Biblical growth of our 
Deaf children continues to mature.
 

We, as an organization, desire to bless the Deaf children and staff 
with a small bonus as well as a special Christmas meal for the 
Deaf community. A meal of chicken, rice, beans and a little 
chocolate for dessert would make for a very special Christmas!

For a child is born to us, a son is given to us. 
The government will rest on his shoulders. And 
he will be called: Wonderful Counselor, Mighty 
God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace... 
.
 Isaiah 9:6-7 (NLT)

Won’t you join me in gifting our Deaf family with a little extra joy 
this Christmas season as they too celebrate our Saviour’s birth. 

“

A note from DeAnn Sampley- CEO


